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Warwick Community Newsletter 

April 2025 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

A  D  M  I  N  I  S  T  R  A  T  I  V  E   D  E  T  A  I  L  S  

Phone Directory 

Emergency 911 

Selectboard /Town Coordinator  

        978-729-3224 

Warwick Broadband  

 
        413-676-9544 

                          978-544- 

Selectboard voice mail 6315 

Treasurer/Collector 3845 

Highway 6349 

Library 7866 

Fire Station     978.633.9087 

Animal Control 3402  

Clerk/Assessors 8304 

Bd of Health 6315 

Community School 6310  

Police Dept Business  2244 

Building Inspector 2236 

FAX all depts.         6499  

Burn Permits:   

www.fcburnpermits.com 

                          ASSESSOR CLERK OFFICE HOURS 

Office hours:   Tues. 10:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. and Thurs. 2:00-6:00 p.m. or by 
appointment.   (978) 544-8304 

Thank you, Tracy Styles, Assessor Clerk                    

 

 

Please note:  Articles, ads and correspondence should be emailed to warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com .  If you 

cannot email, drop off clearly-printed articles in the METCALF CHAPEL MAILBOX AT 32 ATHOL ROAD by the 20th of 

the month before the article will run. Please note that we do not accept FULL PAGE inserts at all for commercial 

ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or less. If a full page event 

flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Mary Humphries 544-0126 for the 

number of copies required) if the information cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired. Business card size 

ads are $7/month or $70/year.  All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or content and may not be 

anonymous. Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website at 

www.warwickma.org due to space limitations. 

                    

 THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS  

                                  AND ADVERTISERS 

All Donations and Ad Payments should be sent to WCN/Metcalf Chapel,     

32 Athol Road, Warwick, MA 01378 

Clare Green, Mary & John Williamson 

Total:  $150.00 

 

SAVE THE DATE:   

   Ned Green Scholarship Fund Hike at Mt. Grace 

Saturday, May 10, 2025, at Ohlson Field 

10:00 a.m. - Noon 

Thank you, Clare Green 

mailto:warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com
http://www.warwickma.org
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 March 2025 Warwick, Massachusetts 

                                        RECREATION COMMITTEE    

Warwick has a few great classes that have been enjoyed for over seven years!  Newcomers are always wel-

come.  

 

 Zumba    Tuesdays and Saturdays:  8:00 a.m.   

The first two classes are free!  The suggested donation is $5.  Zumba has manyenefits:  it’s a great way to stretch, 

strengthen, increase balance, and lift your mood !   These classes are taught by Susan Krieger. 

Yoga   Saturdays:  start time: 9:15 a.m. 

This is an all-level Hatha yoga class to meet students’ needs. There is an emphasis on proper alignment. Pranayama 

breathing techniques, deep relaxation and meditation. A dynamic, yet harmonious approach to cultivate strength, 

physical awareness, and inner balance.  Yoga classes are taught by Kalliope Kalombratsos. 

Leanne,  Warwick Recreation Committee    leannelimoges@gmail.com  or  (978) 544-5553 

                Foot Clinics  

     All clinics are at 8:00 a.m. at the Metcalf Chapel.   

            April 4th           July 11th                                                       

 May 9th   August 8th                                      

 June 6th   September 5th                           

 

                                  

        Town Clerk News 

The Town Clerk will have normal hours for April: Mondays 1:00-4:00 pm and Wednesdays 10:00 am-1:00 pm. 

...with the exception of  Patriots’ Day on Monday, April 21st.  No Town Clerk hours on that day.   

 

*** Save the date:  ANNUAL TOWN MEETING will be held on Monday, May 5th at 7:00 p.m. *** 

. 

Thanks, 

John Paganetti, Town Clerk  
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           April 2025 

    TECHNOLOGY HELP DAYS CONTINUE! 

Every Thursday in  April 

9:00 am to noon at the Warwick Inn.  

Adding memory, downloading an app, changing your home screen design, grouping photos in                      

“albums”, how to do a screen shot, etc. 

 

              Or…. Just stop in to chat.  It’s a great place to hang out and the 

                                coffee is hot.. 

VERNAL POOL DAY 

Join members of the Conservation Commission on Saturday April 19th at 1:00 pm on a walk in the Warwick 

woods to explore a vernal pool. Spring is the best time to observe all the “action” taking place in vernal pools 

and to learn about the creatures that depend on them. We will be collecting information to protect this im-

portant habitat. Meet in front of the Town Hall to carpool to the site (TBD). Wear sturdy hiking shoes or boots. 

It will likely be wet! Some hiking on and off trail may be required. Rain date Saturday, April 26th at 1:00 pm. 

Questions, contact Chris at cduerring@hotmail.com 

 

 

                   Warwick Women’s Guild 
 

April 1, 2025 
 
   George Day of Warwick will be our guest speaker discussing the Warwick Scholarship Fund. The meeting will be at 
the Town Hall at 1:00 pm followed by refreshments and a short business meeting. 
 
May 6, 2025 
 
  The Women's Guild will travel to the New Salem Museum and Academy of Fine Arts on Wednesday, May 7th. (note 
the change of time, day and date). We will meet at the Town Hall at 11:00 am to travel to New Salem. There is a $12.00 
admission charge. Bring your lunch and drink as we will enjoy a picnic on the grounds of the museum.  

                 

               April is National Poetry Month - See Page Eight! 

mailto:cduerring@hotmail.com
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 April 2025 

 
 

Up for May 5th Town Meeting Vote: 

Massachusetts Specialized Opt-in Stretch Code 

Overview 

The Warwick Buildings and Energy Committee is recommending the adoption of the Massachusetts Specialized Opt-in 

Stretch Code, which will allow us to access the $60 million that the state has set aside for Climate Leader Communities. 

The Massachusetts Specialized Opt-in Stretch Code, an optional but stricter energy efficiency code, would only impact 

new residential construction in Warwick. This is particularly relevant for Warwick because we typically see minimal new 

home construction but may experience an uptick in Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs). 

Key Impacts for Warwick 

Minimal Impact on Full-Scale New Construction 

• The town averages only one new build per year, meaning direct impacts from the new regulations on single-family 

homes will be limited. 

• The new code mandates Net Zero or All-Electric buildings, requiring higher energy efficiency and renewable energy 

integration. 

Increased Focus on ADUs Instead of New Homes 

• Given the rising trend of Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs) in response to housing demand and affordability, home-

owners may opt for smaller, more flexible living spaces rather than full-scale new construction. 

• ADUs will be subject to HERS ratings, electrification requirements, and potential solar-ready provisions, but with 

slightly relaxed thresholds compared to full-size homes. 

Opportunities 

• Lower upfront costs for constructing new all-electric homes.  

• More resilient housing stock with lower long-term energy costs. 

• Potential for incentives at state and federal levels to offset increased building costs. 

• Encouragement of ADUs as an alternative housing solution, easing housing shortages while promoting energy-
efficient living. 

Potential Challenges Higher upfront costs if building with fossil fuel heating systems. 

• Limited local enforcement capacity to ensure compliance with the new standards. 

• Homeowner education and incentives will be critical to making the transition as smooth as possible. 

For additional information about definitions and codes, please see 

https://www.mass.gov/doc/stretch-specialized-code-residential/download 

   Questions?  Come to the public forum  on Wednesday, April 23, 6:00 p.m. @ WCS 



HOLD THE FOAM! 
Free Styrofoam Block  

Recycling Collections 
 

 

On 4 dates: 
 

Saturdays in April: 

5, 12, 19, 26, 

2025 
9 am – 12 noon 

  

At 4 locations:  
open only to residents of these towns: 

 

 Leverett Transfer Station 

5 Cemetery Rd, Leverett 

 Montague Transfer Station             
   11 Sandy Lane, Turners Falls  
 Northfield Transfer Station  

   31 Caldwell Rd, Northfield 
 Warwick Transfer Station 

Garage Rd, Warwick 

 

YES – DO bring: #6 PS/EPS Expanded Polystyrene: 
 White foam packing blocks, sheets, and Styrofoam coolers only 

       *Remove any tape, labels, cardboard, or wood before the event.* 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NO - DO NOT bring: 

 NO wet or dirty foam 

 NO food related items: no cups,  

plates, meat trays, egg cartons, or  
take-out containers 

 NO packing peanuts 

 NO #4 (LDPE) foam 
 NO insulation board (XPS) 
                               
Styrofoam, EPS and other foams are NOT accepted in household recycling in Massachusetts. 

Foam from these events will be recycled at Gold Circuit E-Cycling in Agawam. 
MI-BOX Moving & Storage supports this project with discounted rates. 

 

For more information, contact Franklin County Solid Waste District: info@franklincountywastedistrict.org or 413-772-2438.  
MA Relay for the hearing impaired: 711 or 1-800-439-2370 (TTY/TDD) 
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     LIBRARY NEWS - APRIL 
 
Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8 (and Saturdays 10-12:30 during school 
year). Contact: warwick@cwmars.org; 978-544-7866; Ivan Ussach, director 
 
Lego Club for Kids starting up: The Library is working with parents in town to start a Lego Club for 
children and families, and we are looking for donations to help us get going. If you have extra Legos 
to donate, please drop them off at the Library during open hours. we would also welcome monetary 
donations to buy new/used materials.  
 
Do you have a child who may be interested? The Lego Club will meet twice a month after school on 
Tuesday afternoons, and will be a place for kids to socialize and build. Open to children of any age 
and their caregivers. All children must be supervised. We hope to start meeting in April (more info 
coming soon). Email  hjeanberlin@gmail.com or warwick@cwmars.org with questions or if you'd like 
to participate.  

. 
Stargazing - Tuesday, April 14 at 7:45 pm: All are welcome to this night sky telescope program led 
by John Paganetti. We'll be in front of the Library with everything we need to see the stars and 
planets up close. If it’s overcast, we’ll aim for the following Thursday (April 21). 
 
Bicentennial of General Lafayette in America & MA - Thursday, April 17 @ 7 pm: In 1824, the 
Marquis de Lafayette, the French patriot and the last living general from the Revolutionary War in 
MA, toured the young United States and was met everywhere with universal acclaim verging on 
hysteria. Today, the American Friends of Lafayette (AFL) is commemorating the Bicentennial of 
Lafayette's U.S. tour with programs all along his original route through 24 states. Join the AFL’s Peter 
Reilly for a program that captures the enthusiasm of Lafayette's reception, offers a whirlwind spin 
through his life, and discusses how the state of the world appeared to Americans at the time, as well 
as Lafayette’s effect on the contentious presidential election of 1824 and the peaceful transition of 
power that followed.  
 
Non-Fiction Discussion Group - Thursday, April 10th @ 7 pm: This new discussion group will be 
wide open: Could be something you’re reading now or from long ago; science, history, memoirs, 
biographies; articles, books, newsletters, journals. It’s all up for discussion at the new non-fiction 
discussion group.  Designed for independent, asynchronous reading, we’ll get together to share our 
favorite non-fiction reads and make recommendations.  Come to share/discuss or just to listen and 
build your reading list.  
 
Monthly Short Story Hour - New England Stories: Thursday, April 24 @ 7:30 pm. We'll read 
selections from Contemporary New England Stories, a collection published in 1992 and featuring 
many renowned writers. Come to read or just to listen. 
 
Mobile MakerSpace Workshop (#4) - SCREEN PRINTING: Saturday, April 26 @ 1 pm - ALL 
AGES.   This month’s hands on crafts program is Screen Printing: Use an assortment of screens to 
learn the basic tricks and techniques of screen printing on cloth. Participants can bring their own plain 
shirt, canvas bag or anything cotton to print unique designs.This is a beginner-friendly program open 
to all ages—10 and under with a caretaker. Space is limited—please register in advance. 
Programs will run approx. 90 minutes. 
 
Defending Against Your Computer - Tuesday, April 29 @ 7 pm: Join  Marc-Anthony Arena, 
author of How To Protect Yourself From Your Computer --"a candid reference and resource for 
avoiding a plethora of common pitfalls." (Midwest Book Review). Marc-Anthony demystifies and 
explains the IT industry in plain English. This program will cover a variety of topics, including: The 
core components of a computer/tablet; why Antivirus software is obsolete; what are The Four New 
Threats (and how to avoid them); and who's spying on you, legally. 

mailto:warwick@cwmars.org
mailto:hjeanberlin@gmail.com
mailto:warwick@cwmars.org
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Happy Spring! 

 

Thanks to those of you who attended our district’s budget hearing last week.  We are proud of all we have accomplished this 
year and appreciate the town and school committee’s support of our budget for 2025-2026. We aim to sustain all of our in-
novative programming while continuing to make improvements. Our teaching and learning goals are aligned to our budget 
proposal.  

 

Given the shifting priorities of the new federal government and the potential cuts that have been discussed, we have been tak-
ing a conservative approach to planning our budget for fiscal year 2026 (FY26).  We have had the following guiding princi-
ples as we have developed this budget:  

 Identify creative areas to cut that maximize savings without impacting the student or family experience.  

 Shift salaries where possible from grant funding to the district budget as grants are increasingly unpredictable, even ones 
that have long been reliable sources of funding for districts.  

 Offer a 2.5% increase to returning educators in alignment with town increases and to ensure our staff have a living wage 
that allows them to support their families.  

Our budget is available on our website at https://warwick-k12.us/ or in hard copy at the library and the school.  If you have 
questions about the budget, please feel free to reach out to Vice-Chair, Diana Noble at dnoble@warwick-k12.us or Superin-
tendent, Carole Learned-Miller at superintendent@warwick-k12.us.  

 
We are also eager to invite everyone to participate in a series of events taking place to celebrate Earth Day. The district, the 
town and our new foundation, The Warwick Community Foundation, are partnering to celebrate and learn more about our 
planet.  Please join us for this celebration on Wednesday, April 30th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. at the school. Please reach out to 
warwickcsfoundation@gmail.com if you have any questions.  We hope to see you there!  

 
Warmly,  

 
Carole, Stephen & Jess  

Dr. Carole Learned-Miller, Superintendent 

Stephen Stroud, Principal  

Jess Marshall, Director of Operations  

https://warwick-k12.us/
mailto:dnoble@warwick-k12.us
mailto:superintendent@warwick-k12.us
mailto:warwickcsfoundation@gmail.com
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    Coordinator Report April 2025 – David Young 
 
     The Town needs to consider ownership of the First Parish Meeting House - commonly referred to as “the 
white church,” the one on the hill across from the Fire Station. The structure sits on the Town-owned Common 
and houses the Town Clock. The Town owns the land beneath the building; it does not own the building itself. 
We want to change that, because we are running into a wall seeking grants to support its preservation exactly 
because the Town is not the owner. The nonprofit body overseeing the affairs of the former church, the stewards 
of the building, want to transfer ownership of the structure to the Town, along with related assets to support 
preservation. 
     These assets include approximately $100,000 in funds and a separate parcel of land: 34 acres located on Has-
tings Pond Road including Wawbeek Rock. The land continues to be taxed and is valued at $135,000, but the 
title remains in the name of the Wheelock Estate, which was never probated. It is possible that this parcel could 
be subdivided into up to three building lots, creating potential revenue. The donors intend that both the funds 
and any proceeds from timber sales or lot sales be restricted, used solely for the preservation and upkeep of the 
Meeting House. 
     Though fundamentally sound, the building lacks running water and ADA-compliant facilities, and was histor-
ically served by privies. It remains a prominent architectural and cultural feature in Warwick’s landscape, offer-
ing potential for adaptive reuse as a civic or cultural space. 
     Considering the building’s uncertain future and potential value as a public asset, the capital planning 
workgroup that I am a part of has been exploring options for preservation and public use. One proposed path is 
for the Town to formally accept the gift, ensuring the structure’s care and long-term viability. The Town is also 
seeking support from the Massachusetts Executive Office of Economic Development’s One Stop for Growth 
program to evaluate feasibility, infrastructure needs, community-supported uses, and long-term financial sustain-
ability. 
     Why now? We will end up with it anyway, and it is right to preserve it. The board of governance who can 
convey it is elderly has worked to be legally constituted to get us to this point. If we do nothing the Town will be 
the logical inheritor, but neglect could have undermined the structure by that time. Legal advice is being sought 
to clarify the process for accepting the building and assets, to understand but not resolve title issues related to the 
Wheelock Estate land, and to establish a mechanism for restricting the use of the funds and future proceeds in 
accordance with the donor’s intent and applicable municipal regulations. Thanks to A. George Day for providing 
a lot of this context. You will be voting on this at the May 5 Annual Town Meeting.  
     You are invited to Tech Thursdays held weekly from 9:00 a.m. to noon at the Warwick Inn. These sessions 
provide assistance with technology-related questions, such as setting up devices or troubleshooting issues. In the 
future we are going to shorten the topical matter to about 20 minutes and start with that and then spend the rest 
of the time on the one-on-one. In addition to these regular sessions, we are planning to add another morning on 
digitizing photos to help preserve your memories. We hope to introduce monthly morning sessions focused on 
energy savings, offering guidance on reducing energy consumption, and making well-informed decisions. 

    THURSDAY TECH HELP - GOT OLD PHOTOGRAPHS?  

Would you like to look at them on your phone or computer?  

Or have them on a thumb drive to share with family? 

STAY TUNED… 

Soon we will be open every Friday 9am to noon at the Warwick Inn to help you digitize all those old pics. 



Rippopotamus
Wooden Fender Presents: 

Come get your boogie on and dance the night away!
Funk is alive and kicking with Rippopotamus, bringing 

irresistible grooves and high-energy jams to you!

April 19, 7PM
Warwick Town Hall

12 Athol Rd, Warwick MA

$5 Suggested Donation to Support Events$5 Suggested Donation to Support Events

Arts Council
WARWICK
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“Wisdom Keepers” 
 

Latticed like lace  
upon edge of field and forest 

Bouldered thick and granite rich 
These New England stonewalls 

Salute ancient remnants 
of memory 

Keepers of earth’s 
Wisdom 

Eons of suns  
and seasons 

Caress 
Assemblage of 
Hand-picked 

Rocks 
Turning twisting 

Finding perfect place 
Tickled by squirrels,  
foxes, bobcats, minks 
Lichen, leaves, sticks 

Welcome my  
body to rest 

Enduring and endless time 
Whittle the rocks 

Away 
As love of land lingers  

                                                                   ~  Clare Green 
 

            

       Special Thanks To: 

The Warwick Community Homeschool Cooperative for their  "Share the Love Food Drive" that          

provided 159 pounds of food and $175 in cash donations to the Orange Food Pantry!  We are very for-

tunate to have this energetic and caring group in our town.  We want to recognize the Coop families 

for the consistent good work they do.  Thanks to all of you! 

  ~ Tom Ziniti on behalf of the Orange Food Pantry 

 

 

 

 

Important note regarding 

the Rippopotamus Music 

Event on April 19th: 

“Please join us at 6:00 pm 

for a dinner of  meat and 

veggie lasagna before the 

music begins.  We are hav-

ing a fundraiser to help 

Pam Kimball in her         

recovery.” 
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    TCC UP-COMING EVENTS             

              HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE 
 
Maundy Thursday Service  Thursday, April 17, 6:00 p.m., TCC Northfield, 147 Main St.,  
        Northfield. 
Good Friday Service             Friday, April 18, 5:30 p.m. at Metcalf Chapel. 
 
Easter Sunrise Service          Sunday, April 20, 6:00 a.m. at Michael & Leigh’s, 155 Royalston 
        Rd.  Welcome the light!    
Easter Breakfast                TCC Northfield has invited us to join them for breakfast following 
        our sunrise service.   
 
Easter Worship                      Sunday, April 20, 10:00 a.m. at Metcalf  
        Chapel.  
            

   

Annual Roadside Cleanup   Saturday, April 19th 10:00 a.m. to noon.  In 
honor of Earth Day (April 22nd) and our Town of Warwick, we will again be cleaning up our 
roadsides.  Yellow trash bags are available for any early birds who can’t wait to get started.  
Bags are beside the Chapel office door ready to be filled.  At noon we meet back at the 
Chapel for the cookout and stories.  Don’t miss this great community event! 

Movies in the Chapel  Thanks to Linda Styles for her suggestion of this month’s feature: 
“Organic Rising,” a documentary which “demystifies organic agriculture for the consumer.” 
Interesting sidenote: Deepak Chopra, M.D., is one of the executive produces of this film 
which will start at7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, April 30th.  Popcorn always served! 

 

                                     ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS  Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items, and house-
hold cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. The personal and house-
hold cleaning items are especially needed, as they cannot be purchased with “food stamps.”  

MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY  We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers, and many other 
medical supplies for free loan at the Chapel. Check us out before buying new. Please bring   
only “durable equipment” (wheelchairs, walkers, “potty chairs” & similar items). We’ve 
added a clipboard on the door of the medical supply room.  Please just fill out your name 
and item borrowed and cross off the line when the equipment is returned.   

FREE FOOD FRIDAYS  9 AM @ the Chapel  Thanks to Clyde Perkins Sr., Zac Marti and 
many others, we have free food to give to those in the surrounding community who could 

  April 2025 
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  April 2025 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

  

 

1  Zumba; Bone 

& Balance; Tai-

Chi; Sr. Meal 

Noon Town Hall;  

WWGuild 1:00 

pm 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm   

2 3   Warwick Inn 

Tech Help 9:00 

am-Noon 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

 

4 Foot Clinic 8:00 

am 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf   

Chapel 

5  Zumba 8:00 am; Yoga 

9:15-10:30 am; Lib. 

10:00 am-12:30 pm; C. 

bell ringing 11:00 am;   

Climate Vigil 11:30 -

12:30 pm;  T. St 8:00-

3:00 pm 

6 

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

7 

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm;  

Warwick Family 

Playgroup TCC 

10:00-11:30 am 

 

8 

Zumba; Bone & 

Balance; Tai-Chi; 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall;  

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm   

9 

Book Club 

10:00 am at 

Library 

 

 

 

 

10   Warwick 

Inn Tech Help 

9:00 am-Noon 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm; Non-

Fiction Discus-

sion Group 7:00 

pm 

11 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf   

Chapel 

  

12 Zumba 8:00 am;    

Yoga 9:15-10:30 am 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00; Library 10:00 am-

12:30 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

13 

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

 

14 

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Warwick Family 

Playgroup TCC 

10:00-11:30 am  

 

15 

Zumba 8:00 am; 

Bone & Balance; 

Tai-Chi; Sr. Meal 

Noon Town Hall;  

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

 

16 

 

 

 

17  Warwick Inn 

Tech Help 9:00 

am-Noon; WCS 

Play 5:00 pm; 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm; Maun-

dy Thurs Svc 

TCC Northfield 

6:00 pm 

 

18 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf 

Chapel;   

Good Friday Svc 5:30 

pm at TCC 

  

19   Zumba 8:00 am; 

Yoga 9:15-10:30 am  

Transfer Station 8:00--

3:00 pm;  Library 10:00 

am-12:30 pm 

Roadside Cleanup 10:00 

am-noon 

Climate Vigil 11:30-

12:30 pm 

20  Sunrise 

Svc.  6:00 am 

155 Royalston 

Rd; Easter 

breakfast TCC 

Northfield; 

Easter Svc. 

10:00 am TCC 

 

21 

Warwick Family 

Playgroup TCC 

10:00-11:30 am 

Patriots’ Day– No 

Library 

22  Zumba 8:00 

am; Bone & Bal-

ance; Tai-Chi; Sr. 

Meal Noon; Li-

brary 1:00-8:00 

pm  

23 

 

 

24  

Warwick Inn 

Tech Help 9:00 

am-Noon 

Library 5:00-

8:00; Short Sto-

ry Hour 7:00 

pm 

25 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf 

Chapel 

 

26   Zumba 8:00 am; 

Yoga 9:15-10:30 am; 

Children’s Business Fair 

10 am-2 pm WCS 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm; Mobile 

MakerSpace Library 

1:00 pm 

27 

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

 

28  Library 10:00 

am-4:00 pm 

Warwick Family 

Playgroup TCC 

10:00-11:30 am 

 

29  Zumba 8:00 

am; Bone & Bal-

ance; Tai-Chi; Sr. 

Meal Noon;    

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm; Defending 

Against Your 

Computer 7:00 

pm Library 

30 

 

Movie in the 

Chapel 7:00 

pm 

   



Thanks to our advertisers!
If you’d like your ad

in future issues, email:
jpaganetti@warwickma.org
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Warwick, Massachusetts 

WARWICK COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER       

32 ATHOL ROAD          

WARWICK, MA 01378         

           

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                    

                DATES TO REMEMBER:   (Easter Services see TCC page 9)    

                   Women’s Guild -  April 1 

                         Warwick  Inn Tech Help -   April  3, 10, 17, 24 

                   Nonfiction Discussion Group - April 10 

                                        Stargazing– April 14 

                  Bicentennial Lafayette - April 17 

                 Annual Roadside Cleanup - April 19  

                           Wooden Fender at Town Hall - April 19                     

                   Short Story Hour - April 24 

                 Children’s Business Fair - April 26 

                  Mobile MakerSpace - April 26 

                  Defending Against Your Computer - April 29 

                            TCC Movie Night  - April 30 

          

 April 2025 

WARWICK COMMUNITY  

NEWSLETTER 
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